WINDHAM COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes of April 3, 2012
The meeting was called to order by Chair, Bruce Gove.  Present Bruce Gove, Rick Bernard, Marge Govoni, Paul Tringali, Aileen Pelletier, Rachel Michaud, Rick and Donna Walter, Rob Juergens, Laura Lapierre. The meeting was held at Windham High School.

Minutes - The minutes of March20, 2012 were approved on a motion by Marge and seconded by Donna and were approved with 2 abstentions.
Treasurer’s report – $2910.00 in the checking account.  We have 32 applications received. Accepted on a motion by Donna, seconded by Marge and the vote was unanimous.
Committee Appointments – A good portion of the meeting was taken up by going over the committee structure and having folks sign up for various duties.  The Windham Community Garden Committees is attached with names added to it.  (If I have made any errors in who is doing what, please let me know).

Education Series -  May 29- Marissa Caminiti will present starting a garden.  The following dates have been  made with Dick  Brzozowski, Cumberland County Extension Director: June 5, July 3, Aug. 7, Sept. 4.  Topics to be announced.  Meeting will be held in the garden.
Opening Day will be Saturday, May 19 from 10-2
Marge will contact Brian Ross about burying the water line.

Bruce – will talk with the fire chief about signage on the water valve that controls the water to the garden.  He will also continue to explore the hoop house or garden shed on Rt. 302.
We have 53 garden beds and that does not include the food pantry beds.  We discussed bed assignments and how to handle the 2 bed requests.  Laura made a motion that “this year we have set the deadline for applications at March 31, 2012 and that we now open the requests for two beds.  Next year we will extend the deadline for single bed applications to April 30, 2013 before  opening to double beds.  The motion was seconded by Aileen.  The motion passed with one in opposition.

Bruce updated us on conversations with the REAL School which are ongoing.  We discussed the request for one scholarship bed for a student at the REAL School with Christine overseeing it.  Rob made a motion to approve the request and Paul seconded the  motion.  It passed unamimously.
The next meeting will be Saturday, April 21 at the REAL School on Mackworth Island in Falmouth.  More information will be forthcoming.

Rob is continuing to discuss the design of the information board with the Industrial Arts teacher.

Meeting adjourned at 7:31 pm.

Respectfully Submitted.

Priscilla Payne, Secrtetary
 
